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We were delighted to celebrate the first 
team debut of our former pupil, Hull 
City’s Jevon Mills last week. 

Hull City’s 1-0 victory in Cardiff saw Jevon introduced from 

the bench for his debut when he replaced the experienced 

George Honeyman and took his place in the defence as the 

home team attempted in vain to find an equaliser. 

A graduate of Hull City’s successful Academy which recruits 

A Dream 
Come True 

Inspirational 18 year old makes Hull City debut
players of outstanding potential that can be nurtured 

into future first-team players, after joining the Academy 

at Under-13s level Jevon started his scholarship in June 

2020. The centre-back scored for the Under-18s in a 2-0 

victory over QPR in September 2021 and signed his first 

professional contract a month later. Jevon has featured 

regularly for the club’s Under-23 team and was chosen 

for the first team the previous Saturday when he was an 

unused substitute in the home win against Birmingham 

City.
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Earlier this year Jevon earned his first international cap 

for the Republic of Ireland Under-19s in a 2-2 draw 

against Sweden Under-19s before being named captain 

for his second international appearance against the same 

opponents. 

Year 9 pupil James Ladley is currently playing with Hull City. 

He explained that he was scouted by Hull City after playing 

in a tournament for Wawne Juniors who were coached by 

his dad. A goalkeeper, James trains four times each week 

at the club’s Bishop Burton College base. He explained, 

“We do football but the coaches teach us different things. 

We do work in the gym and also workshops on things like 

nutrition. They also teach us manners and respect. I feel 

like I’ve learned a lot in the five years I’ve been there” James 

added that there are separate sessions with specialist 

goalkeeping coaches. 

James certainly looks up to Jevon as an inspiration. He 

said, “Seeing Jevon play for the first team made me realise 

that living in a small town like Beverley doesn’t affect your 

pathway. If you work hard you can get there.” He added, 

“Seeing someone like Jevon is inspirational because he lives 

in the same place and went to the same school and I can 

see where he is now.”

James aspires to follow in Jevon’s footsteps. He said, “I 

hope to become a professional footballer because I love 

football. I’ve always supported Hull City and have a season 

ticket so I’d like to play for them one day.”

James’s most recent game was a 2-2 draw with Liverpool 

and he is looking forward to other games against high 

quality opposition. We look forward to hearing more about 

his development as he works towards his dream career. 

We are delighted to celebrate Jevon’s achievements and 

to recognise the value he has even at this early stage of his 

career as an outstanding role model to young players such 

as James. 
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Executive 
Headteacher’s Welcome

I would like to take this opportunity to thank our children, parents and my 
colleagues for what has been an extremely challenging year. As the Christmas 
season approaches, we will in the final week of term be celebrating all of our 
children’s wonderful achievements this term in our final Newsletter of the year.

It is in these times, when individuals or communities face 

challenges, that we see the very best and, at times, the 

worst of human nature. Where principles and a desire to 

overcome challenges, to support our fellow person, to 

be empathetic, to show compassion and kindness, define 

us as individuals and ultimately the communities in which 

we live. It is a lesson, I feel, especially at this time of year, 

when we reflect and seek to celebrate family, community 

and showing love, compassion, tolerance and kindness; 

those values that we seek to model and nurture within our 

children.

For our children, how they will remember this year is, I 

feel, dependent upon those experiences, our teachings 

as parents and their experiences through friends, school, 

teachers and their wider community. We have through 

our own teachings heard how past generations have 

historically faced challenge, the difficult times in our history 

and how they have responded. Times of such adversity 

that have shaped our parents and their parents, but in the 

story of human history, some have already argued this 

time is but a footnote. It is real for our children, though, 

and the challenges both in keeping our children safe, well 

and academically able, following this continued period of 

disruption are many. 

This year has, and I expect next year will, continue to bring 

many challenges. This Christmas, I will be thinking of our 

children, their experiences, the families who continue to 

struggle and the progress we must make within our schools 

to ensure no child is educationally disadvantaged by this 

national crisis. We continue to work extremely hard, to 

support and to ensure our children will receive the support 

they need. I will be worried for those children who have 

struggled due to those challenges and remain happy for 

those who have achieved so much. My overwhelming 

feeling will be of how much has been achieved by our 

children, my colleagues and parents throughout this time.

I hope the months ahead do, even with the recent news, 

allow a degree of normality, but COVID’s legacy is one that 

parents, schools and communities will need to collectively 

work together to ensure our children’s wellbeing, health 

and successful education in the months and years to come. 

It will, I feel, also leave another legacy, for our children will 

have experienced something quite unique. I hope this is 

not just in what they have read or seen on social media, 

but in what they have experienced – I hope they’ve had an 

opportunity to see the very best in people, our community 

and have shown love, compassion, tolerance and kindness 

to each other.

I would, therefore, like to thank everyone who has made 

a contribution, at such a critical time for our school and 

community – thank you.

Do have a good weekend.

Mr J Britton 

Executive Headteacher
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One of the most 
gratifying experiences 
of working in a school 
with young people is 
seeing the pure diversity 
of activities and learning 
tasks that go on at any 
one session. I have very 
much enjoyed seeing 

just that variety during my lesson visits 
recently. 

One Sixth Form class was fully focussed as they 

thoughtfully annotated linguistic techniques and effects 

on the reader whilst studying poetry, another group was 

enthusiastically practising their Spanish pronunciation and 

a further class evaluating the advantages and disadvantages 

of our justice system and the role of the Crown Prosecution 

Service; yet another was learning about the 1950s cultural 

revolution in Britain in History lessons. Meanwhile, others 

were busy coding in their Computer Studies lesson, with 

a particular focus on discovering how coding is used in 

computer animation; and a further class were developing 

their analytical skills by exploring characterisation and 

symbolism in Steinbeck’s novel ‘Of Mice and Men’. In these 

classes it was great to see pupils listening so carefully, 

asking questions to further their understanding and 

supporting each other to develop their skills.

I have also enjoyed hearing how proud some of our new 

Form Representatives are at being selected by their Tutor 

Group to be part of the Year and School Councils. Well 

done to these young people who will have a key role to 

play in helping us to grow as a community. I hope they will 

fulfil their role in the spirit of our school values and look 

forward to meeting them as a group soon.

Another well done goes to our pupils and students 

who have swiftly and effectively adapted to the newly-

introduced Covid-19 restrictions which are affecting 

schools again. They have been very compliant with 

mask-wearing and understand the role that this plays in 

keeping the school and wider community safe. Thank 

you to parents for supporting us in this. Please continue 

to follow the asymptomatic lateral flow testing routines 

twice each week and being very mindful of potential 

Covid-19 symptoms in your child. We are responding to 

the announcement that schools will have onsite testing 

on return in January and will communicate further details 

regarding this in the near future. 

Ms I Grant  

Head of School

Head of School’s Welcome

Reward Totals
So far this term our pupils have been awarded the following 
rewards for acting with Great Heart, Thought and Vision:

HEART	 28,818

A
ct

s 
of

 G
re

at GRAND  
TOTAL:
265,305VISION	 111,477

THOUGHT	 125,010
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At Longcroft, having our pupils 
learn about the wider world and the 
community around them is of great 
importance. The children become 
equipped with skills for life during their 
time here at school, and we look to 
train our pupils with transferable skills 
on order to progress and open doors in 
later life. We are keen for the pupils to 
explore their local area and the other 
areas of interest that the UK offers, 
especially as we are more able to do so 
now in comparison to last year.

Longcroft sits proudly 

in the Beverley 

community, and 

we enjoy a positive 

relationship with local 

businesses. We are 

proud of our school 

site and the excellent 

facilities we have here.

This week, in 

Geography, pupils have 

been focusing on the 

Beverley area, looking 

at our community and then applying their knowledge 

to the wider world and map reading. In terms of critical 

thinking skills, as a society we are starting to rely more and 

more on technology and it is important that the basic skills 

of map reading are not forgotten. In the subject, there has 

been a focus on what key features are in our local area 

and community and what makes Beverley different as a 

community to others.

On a macroscale, pupils have then been studying the wider 

world and how life and society has developed in different 

areas over time. With a focus on the Continents, the 

children have been comparing different areas and looking 

at how our area differs from elsewhere.

When talking to the children, the pupils have mentioned 

how much they have enjoyed learning new skills and have 

got the grips with the subject well. Levi said “I enjoyed the 

topic and have liked to learn about different areas in the UK 

and the world, as well as here in Beverley”.

It is important to us in terms of our school ethos that our 

children greater appreciation of our surroundings, I am 

looking forward to seeing how pupils develop their skills 

further.

Mr Worthington 

Head of Lower School

LOWER 
SCHOOL

Mr Worthington writes:
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Year 10 and 11 Rugby League

Congratulations to our super rugby league team for their performance on Thursday narrowly losing to a strong team from 

West Yorkshire. Leading until well into the second half the boys just ran out of steam but played wonderful, open and 

flowing rugby against a physically powerful outfit. For all but the final 10 minutes they were the better team and brilliant to 

watch, so entertaining. There were some super individual performances but it’s the team that matters and they were very 

impressive. I know many have had a lot of success with the Beverley Braves team out of school and this clearly showed in 

their link play. Thank you to Mr Cassidy for leading them – they were exciting and so well disciplined. I’m looking forward to 

the next match already and if it could be timed so I am not teaching that would be great!

UPPER  
SCHOOL

Mr Colepio writes:

Year 10 success all round

This rugby success is just a part of our Year 10 talent. Here 

are other notable achievements that our pupils have been 

part of and deserve recognition:

Layla Robinson dance at Anlaby Studio’s – entered La Valta 

Dance festival. Layla achieved 3rd place in Modern Solo and 

performed a ballet solo.

Emma McDowall – promoted to Lance Corporal in 

Beverley Army Cadets.

Amy Webster – plays Netball for Allus, who defeated Hull 

University 25-18

Lucy Gunn – Dance at LWHS School of Dance in Hedon, 

Lucy came 3rd in a dance competition this weekend.

Freya Vidal – Sheffield Indoors, running with all ages 

including men and women who are going to the 

Commonwealth Games this year. Personal best in the 60m 

and 150m. Freya came 2nd in the 60m and 1st in the 150m.

Nathaniel Cooper – took part in the Remembrance Parade 

with 1st St Nicholas Cubs last Sunday.

Phoebe Wilson – took part in dance competition at Hull 

New Theatre at the weekend.

Well done to all of you and please let us know of any more 

achievements so we can celebrate them with you.
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Year 11 Mock Examinations

Our pupils started their examinations 
today, Friday 3rd, and these will go on 
for another week.

I recently shared some parental tips in a recent newsletter 

and please see below some tips for pupils. I would like to 

thank one of our many supportive parents for sharing these 

suggestions and their specialist knowledge. It is very much 

appreciated.

1.	 Pressure to do well in exams can be overwhelming and 

affect your mental health. Here’s some advice if it’s all 

getting a bit too much.

2.	 Dealing with exam stress

It is normal to feel a bit worried about exams, 

especially if you’re feeling under pressure from school 

or family. Exam stress can cause you to feel anxious or 

depressed, and this might affect your sleeping or eating 

habits.

If you recognise any of these feelings, or are worried that 

exam pressure is taking over your life, you are not alone, 

and there are things you can do:

•	 Let your trusted friends and family know if you are 

struggling, so they can be there to support you, 

encourage you and offer a listening ear. You don’t have 

to go through this alone. Keeping it all in will only make 

things worse in the long run, so don’t be afraid to open 

up.

•	 Ask for help. Think about all the practical support you 

need, and be honest with yourself about it. You are 

allowed to ask for help. Talk through your concerns 

with your teacher who can let you know what support 

school can offer you. They will have spoken to lots of 

pupils before who are going through similar things, 

and they are likely to know about helpful resources or 

services available to you. DON’T BE AFRAID TO ASK 

FOR HELP

•	 Try finding a study group, or start your own. Working 

through problems with other people can be a nice way 

to keep your social life going and boost your morale.

•	 Be kind to yourself. Think about all the things you have 

achieved so far. It can be helpful to write a list of all 

the things you like about yourself, and the things other 

people value about you too.

If people around you - like your parents or family - are 

putting pressure on you, it can help to tell them what 

you feel able to achieve and let them know that your 

expectations are different to theirs. You could also talk to 

a teacher you trust about the pressure you are under at 

home.

3.	 Keep it in perspective

Exams can help you take the next step in your academic or 

professional career - but results are not the only measure 

of success. Here are some things you can do to remind 

yourself that there is more to life than grades:

•	 Keep in mind that exam results do not define who 

you are. You might be the comedian in the family, 

the person your friends come to for life advice, or 

something else.

•	 Remember your strengths. You have so many skills and 

qualities.

•	 Make a list of all the things you want from life which 

don’t involve exams. This can help you realise that 

exams are only a small part of the picture.

•	 Have fun! Remember your life outside of exams is 

important too. Make a list of all the things you enjoy 

and find time to do them. This can reduce your stress 

levels, improve your mood, and help you feel refreshed 

and relaxed. There is no need to feel guilty for taking 

some you-time to unwind. You’re allowed to have a 

If you’re reading this:

RELEASE YOUR SHOULDERS

Away from your ears

UNCLENCH YOUR JAW

DROP YOUR TONGUE FROM

the roof of your mouth
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social life and interests outside of studying.

•	 Never forget that your health and happiness is worth 

looking after.

4.	 Revision tips

Here are some of our top tips.

•	 If you’re anxious about the amount of studying you 

have to do, try breaking it up into chunks and creating 

a daily timetable, so you know what you want to study 

when. This can make revision feel less overwhelming 

and much more manageable.

•	 Be realistic about what you can achieve in a day – an 

unrealistic revision plan won’t help you and will put you 

under unnecessary stress.

•	 Make sure you take regular breaks from studying. 

Your brain cannot concentrate for hours at a time.

•	 Not everyone studies the same way. Some people 

prefer to read, others find it helpful to make notes 

or draw diagrams, while others prefer to talk things 

through. Do what works for you.

•	 Focus on you and don’t compare yourself to others. It 

can be really stressful when you think everyone is doing 

better than you, spending more time on revision than 

you, or just not stressing out as much as you. But we’re 

all different and that’s ok. Remember, your friends don’t 

have their results guaranteed – life is unpredictable – 

and they might well be feeling just as worried as you 

are.

5.	 When worry becomes anxiety

If you start to feel overwhelmed by the thought of your 

revision and exams, then you may be experiencing 

anxiety.

What is anxiety?

Anxiety is a normal, human feeling of fear or panic. When 

we face stressful situations, it can set off our brain’s in-built 

alarm bell system, which tells us something isn’t right and 

that we need to deal with it. Our brain wants the difficult 

situation to go away, so it makes us feel more alert, stops us 

thinking about other things, and even pumps more blood 

to our legs to help us run away.

Most of us worry sometimes – about things like friendships 

or money – and feel anxious when we’re under stress, like 

at exam time. But afterwards we usually calm down and 

feel better.

But when you’re not in a stressful situation, and you still 

feel worried or panicky, that’s when anxiety can become a 

problem.

The symptoms of anxiety

You might start out just feeling generally anxious, but if 

your symptoms get worse or last longer than they should, it 

could be time to get some support. Symptoms include:

•	 Feeling nervous, on edge, or panicky all the time

•	 Feeling overwhelmed or full of dread

•	 Feeling out of control and finding it difficult to 

concentrate

•	 Having trouble sleeping and a low appetite

•	 Feeling tired and grumpy

•	 Heart beating really fast and having a dry mouth

•	 Trembling or feeling faint

•	 Stomach cramps and/or diarrhoea/needing to pee 

more than usual

•	 Sweating more than usual and getting hot

If you experience any of these symptoms above, it doesn’t 

mean you have an anxiety problem. But if any of them are 

affecting your everyday life, it’s a good idea to tell someone 

you trust about how you’re feeling. There is lots of help 

available in school and from you GP to support you with 

how you are feeling.

Or if you prefer on-line advice and support go to 

giveusashout.org

Shout 85258 is a free, confidential, 24/7 text messaging 

support service for anyone who is struggling to cope.
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Final exam tip from Mr Colepio

If you are reading this and have done little or no revision 

then don’t panic. You are unlikely to be realistically revise 

everything you need to for next week so start thinking 

about next summer and maybe revise a couple of 

weaker areas before the exam. You might not be able to 

cover everything but at least you are making a start and 

sometimes this can be the biggest barrier.

Good luck and do talk to us. I will be sending out revision 

advice again next term to assist in your planning.

Mr Colepio 

Head of Upper School
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Year 11 pupils and our own Year 13 students are busy revising this week, in preparation 
for their mock exams which begin on December 6th. With work from the last two 
years to organise and recap and exam skills to practise, there may be little time 
for anything else, however some Year 13 students are still completing their UCAS 
Personal Statement draft and lots of Year 11 pupils are still to finalise their plans for 
next year, so time management has become particularly important.

Mr Wilson and I have organised meetings on the 13th, 14th, 

and 15th of December to spend time helping Year 11 pupils 

make plans for next year. Those future EYSF students who 

have completed their stage 1 applications will be moving 

onto stage 2, which involves selecting their courses and 

then receiving their personal offer of a place in our Sixth 

Form College. All other pupils will be invited to apply using 

the stage 1 application and to discuss their Sixth Form plans 

with us. In the new year, we will bring our future students 

into the Sixth Form to spend time meeting our group and 

familiarising themselves with our routines.

Year 13 students are currently benefitting from additional 

tutoring in mathematics and students are finding this 

extremely helpful as the sessions cover areas of the course 

that were previously delivered during the lockdown. This 

additional help is proving very welcome in the run-up to the 

mocks. 

Sixth form students from both Years 12 and 13 are also 

working with younger pupils as part of the Lower School 

Reading Mentoring Scheme. The sessions take place in the 

library during form periods and our photo shows Eva guiding 

a younger pupil through a reading task and completing the 

reading journal log to map her progress. 20 students from 

our group, led by Senior Student Team member, Ella are 

involved in the mentoring scheme.

Finally, this week we would like to thank our students for 

setting the example of wearing face masks again. It is not 

easy spending most of the day with a mask on, but we are 

proud of our group for leading the way, even before the new 

national guidance was introduced.

Mr Henderson 

Head of Sixth Form

Mr Henderson writes:

SIXTH  
FORM
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Mr Coupe writes:

PSHE & CAREERS 
EDUCATION

In this week’s PSHE and Careers Update I am very pleased to be able to discuss 
an exciting partnership that we have recently entered into that provides a unique 
opportunity for pupils and Sixth Form students in Years 9 -13 and their parents/
carers to gain extremely valuable, first hand insights into the world of employment. 
This partnership is with a social enterprise company called Pathway CTM. Pathway 
CTM supports schools and colleges in helping young people realise and fulfil their 
career potential. Last year, they delivered over 250 live events, featuring more than 
120 employers across 50 employment sectors. 

As part of our partnership, we are able to offer all our pupils and parents/carers in years 9 – 13 the opportunity to take part in 

their Pre-Employment Programme 2021 – 2022. This programme will include a wide range of virtual, live events throughout 

the year for pupils and parents/carers to be involved in centred around careers education. These events are easily accessible 

and scheduled outside the school day. Once parents/carers and pupils sign up, they will be able to access a full range of 

careers events, such as talks from industry leaders, interactive presentations regarding post-16 and post-18 options, virtual 

work experience opportunities, CV and application writing workshops and many more.

There are many such events available throughout the year, including, next week alone:

•	 Work Experience – How to Find It and Where to Start at 10am on Saturday 4th December

•	 Ask the NHS – Pharmacy Edition at 6pm on Tuesday 7th December

•	 Maximising Your Strengths Workshop with Cappfinity at 6pm on Wednesday 8th December

•	 Scope Out Your Opportunities with Scope at 6pm on Wednesday 8th December

•	 Females in Tech with Accenture at 6pm on Thursday 9th December
CONT. OVER >
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These are all live, online events and, as you can see, the programme includes a wealth of opportunities for our pupils to 

connect with leading UK employers to gain experience and consider their next steps.

If your child is in Years 9 – 13 and you wish to register for the Pre-Employment Programme, please follow this link:

https://pathwayctm.com/student-register/

Registering here will allow you to access the full range of opportunities and to sign up for the events that are of interest to 

you and your child.

In addition, an introductory video that explains the programme further can be found here:

https://youtu.be/WlnK_J60wYw

We will, of course, promote key events that are taking place throughout the year in the Newsletter to ensure that pupils and 

their parents/carers do not miss any of these opportunities. An exciting opportunity that I hope you will find useful.

We finish this update with our usual look at a local employment sector. This week we turn our attention to the Health and 

Social Care sector. Unsurprisingly, this is a huge employer in the region, with 55,000 people working in health and social 

care, making up 13% of the region’s workforce. Due to an aging population Health and Social Care is one of the fastest 

growing sectors in the UK, with apprenticeships forming an important means of entry and now being offered by almost all 

employers in this sector. 84% of employees in the sector in this region are female, and 20% of the workforce are over 55. 

Employment in this sector is dominated by the National Health Service, which is in fact the biggest employer in the UK and 

the 5th largest in the world employing over 1.7 million people. There will be an increasing demand for employees to meet 

the needs of an aging population, providing great opportunities for our pupils in the future.

Mr A Coupe 

Head of PSHE and Careers Education
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Mr Rogers writes:

CONT. OVER >

I want to thank all families that 
continue to support and promote 
great attendance. We all know that 
great attendance and arriving on 
time puts pupils in the best possible 
position to perform their best in 
school. 

At time when we have never focused on our health so 

much, deciding the right course of action over illness is 

sometimes worrying. 

Our schools monitor pupils with attendance of 95% 

or under (equivalent to 10 missed school days over 

an academic year). 73% of pupils who have attendance over 95% or over achieve 5 or more GCSE’s at grades 9–5, so it’s 

vital that children are in school to learn. In addition to individual attendance targets, each of our year groups has an overall 

attendance target. There is still a way to go in some year groups to hit our targets so we need your help. 

It can be tricky deciding whether or not to keep your child off school when they’re unwell. At the end of this article we have 

some useful tips on how to assess whether your child is too unwell to be in school; please have a read and ensure that your 

child is in school whenever they are well enough to be. If your 

child becomes unwell at school the school will send your child 

home. If you do keep your child at home, it’s important to phone 

the school each morning. Let us know that they won’t be in and 

please provide the reason. There are two registration sessions in a 

school day so if you can, send them in later in the day if your child 

appears to improve. Every session counts! 

In order to promote good attendance we are offering pupils the 

chance to win a rewards voucher of their choice (Amazon, Love to 

Shop, Xbox iStore). Any pupil who achieves a 100% attendance in 

the next two weeks will be eligible. Names will be drawn randomly 

on the last day of term. 

SAFEGUARDING
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Is my child ‘too ill’ for school? 

There are clear government guidelines for schools that say when children should be kept off school and when they 

shouldn’t. The guidance below is taken from the NHS website and includes information on common childhood illnesses 

where school is missed when it needn’t be. It is vital to follow this, as school will unauthorise your child’s absence if they feel 

they are well enough to be in school. This could lead to consequences for parents/ carers, which we would like to avoid! 

Coughs and colds 

It’s fine to send your child to school with a minor cough or cold. But if they have a fever, keep them off school until the fever 

goes. Encourage your child to throw away any used tissues and to wash their hands regularly. 

Sore throat 

You can still send your child to school if they have a sore throat. But if they also have a fever, they should stay at home until 

it goes away. 

Menstrual Cramps 

School should not be missed due to ‘the time of the month’. It’s important for your child to have pads or tampons with them 

at all times and ensure that they are comfortable making regular trips to the bathroom. Consider a suitable ‘hiding place’ for 

products, whether it be a spare ‘pencil case’ or a side pocket of their bag as some children can feel nervous about sanitary 

products being discovered. It’s also a good idea to have a spare pair of underwear for in case of emergency. Consider 

whether medication is needed if nausea and pain is recurring and talk to school about whether this can be stored for use at 

school, or whether your child will need to take this before school. We have emergency products available should a child not 

have access to them. Please make your child aware that teachers and staff at school will be more than prepared to help with 

this problem. 

Conjunctivitis 

You don’t need to keep your child away from school if they have conjunctivitis. Do get advice from your pharmacist. 

Encourage your child not to rub their eyes and to wash their hands regularly 

Head lice and nits 

There’s no need to keep your child off school if they have head lice. You should treat your child and send them into school. 

Thank you for your support in helping to raise attendance, if you need support or advice relating to your child’s 

attendance, please contact your child’s Care and Achievement Co-ordinator. 

 Mr Rogers 

Deputy Headteacher 

Head of Care and Achievement
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Mr Taylor writes:

TEACHING & 
LEARNING

Hello again. Continuing 
our look at VOICES, the 
structure we use to look 
at the effectiveness of the 
practice in our classrooms, 
this week we move to 
“C” which stands for 
Curriculum.

Curriculum: We should see the 

Programme of Study and Scheme of 

Learning set out the knowledge and skills 

to be taught each week. This provides 

a clear sequence (narrative) for the 

department and teacher to follow and 

teach week by week. To ensure, through 

teaching, that the acquisition of such 

knowledge and skills by pupils/students is 

evident, in class and by formative/summative assessment.

•	 The Programme of Study and Scheme of Learning are 

being followed rigorously to ensure a high level of 

consistency in the teaching of the knowledge and skills 

across the department. Each child is receiving the same 

‘diet’ and as a result the work completed by different 

groups is similar.

•	 It is evident from the sequence (narrative) that children 

are acquiring new skills and knowledge, with both 

formative and summative assessment being used to 

check understanding.

Assessment is being used by the teacher to monitor the 

impact of their teaching and to differentiate or re-visit key 

concepts that have not been understood.

An example of our Curriculum can be seen in the overview 

above, for History. These are available to view for all 

subjects on our website.

Mr Taylor 

Head of Teaching and Practitioner Development
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Memory Lane
This week we return to 1965 and feature two tutor groups.

Outstanding local sportsman Mr Rogerson, who many former pupils will remember 
fondly as a teacher of PE and Maths as well as Head of Year and Senior Teacher, is 

pictured with his tutor group 2BN.

Back Row:  
R Edmondson; G Cooper; I Lockett;  

M Adams; D Atkinson; J Russell; K Gaden; 
A Parkinson and J Stone.

Middle Row:  
M Marston; D Hoggard; S Cartmell;  

M Anderson; D Baker; S Farnaby;  
P Edwards and B Walton.

Front Row:  
M Martin; L Ainslie; L Duggleby; P Coneyworth; Mr Rogerson; P Burke;  

S Bentley; B Barrett and P Fidling.
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Form 1RI is pictured:

Find us on Facebook

Longcroft School &  
Sixth Form College

Follow us on Twitter to 
see more pictures from 

Memory Lane 

@SchoolLongcroft

Back Row:  
Susan Willoughby; P Rastall; J Conway;  
P Tanton; C Baker; C Wasling; T Railton; 

D Padley; I O’Connell; C Davidson; A Teale 
and Bridget Humphrey.

Front Row:  
Roslyn Walker; Jean Lamb; Ann Martin; 

Jayne Creaser; Eileen Holmes; Rita Turner; 
Jill Roantree and Margaret Thompson

www.longcroftschool.co.uk Issue 94 December 2021 Page 17



NEWS LETTER
Issue 94 December 2021

Friends of Longcroft School
Many parents may not know but the Friends of Longcroft School have for many 
years supported the children of Longcroft. Teachers are able to submit bids and 

ask for funding for various projects / activities. We have supplied ping pong tables, 
various pieces of classroom equipment and of course continue to support the ever 

popular Book Buzz.

Do you have a few spare hours on an occasional evening? Are you willing to help us 
continue to help your children in small but we feel important ways?

If so, we are always in need of volunteers to help out, even if it’s just an hour to 
serve a few teas and coffees. Please come and find us on social media.

Please remember, if time is short a great way to support us is to join our Cash Draw, 
£12 for an annual subscription – look us up on ParentPay.
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MATHS
Pupils in Year 10 have been working on 
quadratics and congruence. A selection 
of their work is featured here.
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Rocco Continues 
to Impress 
On Saturday one of our National 
Champions, boxer Rocco Pulling, 
travelled to compete in Norwich. 

Rocco said, “I’d never heard of my opponent before but it 

was his home show. There were loads of people there and 

they were all behind him.”

Despite the challenge of boxing in front of a large crowd 

who were cheering for his opponent, Rocco managed to 

win by a split decision. He reflected, “It was my toughest 

bout yet. He upped the pressure in the second round and 

caught me with some good shots so I had to finish strongly 

in the final round. I learned the importance of fitness which 

is something I work on a lot.”

As National Champion, Rocco was invited to a recent 

training camp. He said, “The day’s training I got for 

becoming champion was really good. It was at King’s 

Gym in Leicester. We had to do all sorts of training and we 

learned about nutrition as well.” 

While there is probably no tougher sport than boxing, 

there is undoubtedly a mutual respect among those who 

compete. Rocco explained, “I’ve made friends as well as 

rivals. We all try to win but we also have a lot in common 

with each other.” 

Looking to the future, Rocco said: “Next I’ve got a bout on 

15th December against my opponent from the semi-final of 

the National Championships. I know he’ll be training hard 

so I’m treating it as if I lost against him so I can beat him 

for a second time. In 2022 I’m hoping to retain my title as 

National Champion.” 

Rocco is extremely grateful to his coaches at Track 

Fitness and Boxing Club. “My coaches put in such a lot 

of commitment. They drove me 150 miles each way on 

Saturday and I couldn’t do it without them.”
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Pupils Enjoy Another 
Fantastic Week of Extra-

Curricular Sport
The last week has seen pupils enjoy 
a fantastic range of extra-curricular 
sporting opportunities, including rugby 
and netball matches and football and 
badminton tournaments! In addition, 
Year 7 enjoyed their first inter-form tag 
rugby tournament.

On Thursday evening the Year 9 and Year 10 netball teams 

travelled to Wolfreton School to take part in a friendly 

game. The Wolfreton teams were strong and their ability to 

pass and move into space particularly well allowed them to 

take the victory over both Longcroft teams. As always, well 

done to the Longcroft girls who continued to battle hard 

despite the very cold conditions! 

Longcroft hosted several schools from the local area in the 

East Riding Secondary Badminton Competition. Longcroft had 

pupils representing the school in four teams – Lower School 

girls and boys, and Upper School girls and boys.

It was a wonderful evening with some excellent badminton 

skills on display. Unfortunately, while we came second in all 

four categories which is a fantastic achievement, the teams 

have missed out on qualification for the next stage. Mr Martin 

said, “All 16 pupils were an absolute credit to the school and 

thoroughly enjoyed a great evening.”

Longcroft also hosted the Year 9 7-a-side football competition 

which saw eight local schools battle it out for a place in the 

East Riding Finals after Christmas. Longcroft played some 

excellent football all evening and finished with an impressive 

six wins and one draw without conceding a goal. Again, all our 

pupils were a credit to the school and advance to the finals 

which will be held at Wolfreton School.
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Jack Enjoys Success 
in Coventry
Taekwondo, like other martial arts, benefits 
participants intellectually, emotionally and socially as 
well as physically. Year 8 pupil Jack Daniel has been 
competing in Taekwondo since the age of nine. He 
started after an instructor came to Leconfield Primary 
School and Jack chose to start classes after school. 
Wednesday evening sessions at St Mary’s School, one 
of the bases in the area used by Gavin Cook’s Train 
Taekwondo Schools, soon followed. 

Jack said, “I started doing my patterns to earn my belts. First I earned my white 

belt. Now I’m a blue belt and I’m working towards the next one, which is red 

stripe. I train twice a week and I practise at home as well. At the moment I’m 

going through my theory work which is in Korean. Korean is an interesting 

language to learn because it’s so different from English.”

In Coventry Jack did solo sparring. He explained, “I won three of my fights but my best performance was in the tag-team – 

in that I earned a silver medal. The competition in Coventry is one the biggest and before it I was nervous but excited. When 

I won the silver medal, I was happy and proud.”

Jack added, “The sport gives me a rush of adrenaline. In the future, I’m hoping to achieve black belt – at this stage I’m about 

halfway to achieving that goal. I would also like to consider being an instructor one day.”

Jack is looking forward to more competitions after Christmas and we wish him well in the pursuit of his goals. 
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LIBRARY NEWS
Giving books as Christmas presents is one trend 
that never seems to go out of style. The publishing 
world is at its busiest in the months approaching 
the festive season as a barrage of new titles are 
released just in time for Christmas. 

There’s something very special about giving someone a book. Books, 

like people, are all unique; they can also become lifelong friends. A good 

book can be returned to throughout one’s life, and something new can 

always be found in it. Selecting books for friends and family is a marvellous 

opportunity to encourage interests and hobbies, introduce new writers, and 

share your own favourite books with the younger generation. 

In the Library we have a fabulous display of exciting new titles for our pupils 

to borrow: fabulous fantasies, thrilling adventures, scintillating sci-fi, and 

spooky yarns are just the touchstone. Holidays are the perfect time to 

do some extra reading, and there is something intensely satisfying about 

curling up with a good book in front of a warm fire as the dark nights set in.

If you would like some suggestions for books for your children visit the sites 

below or go to your local bookshop:

https://schoolreadinglist.co.uk/category/secondary-ks3-ks4-reading-

lists/

https://www.lovereading4schools.co.uk/year-groups/ks3/key-stage-3

Reminder:  

The Six Word Story 

Competition is back!

First Story’s annual Six Word Story 

Competition is now open, the challenge 

is on!

Can you write a story in only six words 

and win a national prize for our school?

The deadline is Wednesday 8th 

December. Please submit your entry/

entries to Ms Carvill in the Library or your 

English teacher. Below are some former 

winning entries to inspire you:

Alexa, where did my parents go?

Father’s Day card: sealed, never opened.

Earth (Pollution. Deforestation. Global 

warming.) Sorry?
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Care and Achievement Co-ordinators
Our Care and Achievement Co-ordinators work with a specific year group to ensure the welfare and progress of 

pupils and are the first point of contact for parents.

They work to care and support children to achieve academically by establishing a positive learning environment 
by visiting and working in lessons and supervising and supporting individuals and groups of pupils.

Our team, and their work mobile phone number which parents can use to contact them, are pictured below.

Year 7
Mrs Brady

07388 722751

kay.brady@longcroft.eriding.net

Year 10
Mrs Ellis

07900 394085

annette.ellis@longcroft.eriding.net

Year 11
Mrs Winter

07423 568558

joanne.winter@longcroft.eriding.net

Year 8
Mrs Newsam

07827 587483

zoe.newsam@longcroft.eriding.net

Year 9
Mr Tong

07810 416081

graham.tong@longcroft.eriding.net
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